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December 18, 2012 

 

 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 

Regulatory Field Office 

2407 West 5
th

 Street 

Washington, NC 27889 

 

Attention:    Mr. Tom Steffens 

    NCDOT Coordinator 

 

Dear Sir: 

 

Subject:  Application for Section 404 Nationwide Permits (NWP) 23 & 12, and Section 

401 Water Quality Certification for the replacement of Bridge No. 66 over 

Contentnea Creek Swamp on SR  1163 in Wilson County; TIP Project B-4679; 

Federal Aid Project No. BRSTP-1163(4); Debit $240 from WBS No. 33833.1.1. 

 

Please find enclosed PCN, permit drawings, stormwater management plan, roadway plans, and 

EEP request letter for the above referenced project proposed by the North Carolina Department 

of Transportation (NCDOT).  A Categorical Exclusion (CE) was completed for this project on 

July 7 2011 and distributed shortly thereafter. Additional copies are available upon request. The 

NCDOT proposes to replace existing Bridge No. 66 over Contentnea Creek Swamp on SR 1163 

in Wilson County.  The project involves replacement of the existing structurally deficient bridge 

and approaches with a new structure.  The replacement structure will be approximately 64 feet 

long providing a minimum 36 foot clear deck width.  The bridge will include two 12-foot lanes 

and a minimum of 6-foot offsets.  The approach roadway will extend approximately 220 feet 

from the southwest end and 300 feet from the northeast end of the new bridge.  The southeast 

approach will begin as a 24-foot pavement width providing two 12-foot lanes, and will widen to 

three 12-foot lanes approximately 150 feet before the bridge.  Eight-foot shoulders will be 

provided at this end of the approach.  The northeast approach will be widened to include four 12-

foot lanes.  Eight-foot shoulders (11-foot shoulders where guardrail is included), including four-

foot paved shoulders, will be provided at this end of the approach.     

 

Proposed permanent impacts to riparian wetlands from bridge construction are 0.19 acre of fill 

and 0.19 acre of hand clearing.  Utility relocations will require less than 0.01 acre of fill in 

wetlands 0.25 acre of hand clearing.  Traffic will be detoured off-site during construction.   

 
























































